Schreiber resident recognized for 38 years of service



Georgina Davis (centre) receives her plaque from Kathryn Kaipo (right) and Cathy Withers.

TERRACE BAY CURLING CLUB SEMI ANNUAL MEETING to be held on

Thursday, Oct. 15th 1992 at 7:30 p.m. in the Curling Club Lounge.

To enter curling, please call the following: MEN'S - Bert DeCal 825-9584 LADIES - Marie Stark 825 - 9320 MIXED - Teresa Roberts 825-9022 *Reduce rates for first time curlers Junior & Senior Curlers. A WARM WELCOME TO NEW CURLERS!

THE McCausland Hospital

*DOOR PRIZES.

The McCausland Hospital has the opportunity of acquiring the services of an audiologist on a 1/2 day per month basis. These services are not covered through your regular heath care or extended Blue Cross coverage. Average fees are \$35 - \$50 per visit.

If your are interested in acquiring these services, please contact the Administrative Office of the Hospital at 825-3273 (ext. 185) for more information.



OLDS

PONT.

HELP WANTED: PART TIME DRIVERS

to move vehicles Retired people welcome

Call Dave at 824-2043

ferent place.

She remembers that tuberculosis was so common here in the 1950s, people used to build sun porches on their houses for the patients.

"They would sleep out there," she says, "because that's what they needed-sunlight and rest."

There was even a mini tuberculosis epidemic at the time, and the members of an entire family in Schreiber were stricken with the disease, says Davis.

As part of their duties, the volunteers who were active in the association would travel to the sanitarium in Thunder Bay to visit convalescing tuberculosis patients from Schreiber.

In the 1960s, the group became the Tuberculosis and Respitory Disease Association and in the 1970s, as times changed again, it settled on its current name, the Lung Association.

In the 1950s, Davis served as president of the local chapter of the Tuberculosis Association. She became president of the entire Thunder Bay branch of the Lung Association in the 1970s, a branch which takes in the area from Marathon to

Atikokan, and includes Manitouwadge and Geraldton

In honour of her long service, Davis received a plaque in a ceremony held last Friday at the Thunder Bay District Health Unit in Schreiber. She also received a decorative crystal plate.

"We've always had a really great response here in Schreiber," says Davis. "We first started out with about 20 volunteers, but we could have had a lot more."

Today, the Lung Association has 33 Associates across Ontario, in addition to one association in each of the other nine provinces.

"Today, volunteers like Georgina are getting pretty rare," says Kathryn Kaipo, Executive Director of the Lung Association's Thunder Bay District. "She comes from a society where volunteerism was more of the norm."

Kaipo says that the average volunteer today stays an average of two or three years, and then is "burned out." That fact makes Davis' achievement even more impressive, she says.

Kaipo, along with local Regional Representative Cathy Withers, made the presentation to Davis on Oct. 2.

NOTICE

The staff of

Mountainview

Dental Office wish

to welcome

Dr. Yvonne

Woloszczuk,

replacing Dr.

Jackes during her

maternity leave.

Slow pitch

continued from page 1 money to help pay to maintain the field," said Ziegler.

by Darren MacDonald

When Georgina Davis first

started her volunteer work for

the local branch of the Tuber-

culosis Association 38 years

ago, Schreiber was quite a dif-

Staff

A letter sent to the league Dean Main showed a list of Aug. 18.

25 players who owed a total of \$1,059.30.

Six of the players had paid by Recreation Coordinator since the letter was sent on

NOTE OF THANKS

I would like to thank everyone who attended my town shower on August 30th and who contributed to the lists at the Northern Store and Spadoni's. A special thank you to my aunts, cousins and good freinds for all



their hard work - it was much appreciated. Virginia McMillan

TENDER

Tenders to be received to October 14, 1992 by The McCausland Hospital for Snow Removal and Sanding on The McCausland Hospital Site for the period October 15, 1992 to April 15, 1993. Work to be done on a priority basis.

Please submit one total sum price. The lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted.

Please submit to:

Chief Executive Officer The McCausland Hosptial 2 Cartier Drive Terrace Bay, Ontario POT 2W0

There's something for everyone in the

newspaper... Something interesting. Fun. Informative. Insightful. Challenging. Exciting. Educational. Inspiring. Noteworthy and newsworthy.

CALL 887-3583 to subscribe

Terrace Bay -Schreiber News

It's worth checking out.